
MEETING MINUTES
ALBANY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Tuesday, November 2th, 2021.  6:00 pm
Members present: Kevin Tilton, Cort Hansen, Mike Steward.  Absent: Sean Wadsworth. Mike Steward, Rob Nadler & Cathy Ryan, alternate (all excused).  
Kevin called the meeting to order at 6:08pm.   
Cort gave a brief update on Rob’s condition following his medical emergency in October.

Under new business Kevin asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the 9/7/21 meeting.  Sean made a motion and Kevin seconded the motion.  With no comments or discussion, by a 3-0 vote the motion to approve the minutes of the 9/7/21 meeting was passed. 

Kevin said he is still looking for a word.doc copy of the Jake Davis’s (now Davis Natural Produce LLC, formerly Littlefield Farm) lease with the town.  He needs to find the copy to update it for the recent extension request approved at the 9/7/21 meeting.

The topic of grooming by the Conway elementary school for XC skiing was discussed, which was agreed that it should be limited to the trails and field area utilized by the runners.  Kevin made a motion to allow grooming on the town forest pending the receipt of a certificate of insurance from the school.  With a second from Sean the motion was approved 3-0.

Under old business, Kevin noted that the assessment of the ditch line by Greg Howard that the Richardson’s would like to cross with a bridge or culvert has been determined to be a wetland at the end in question.  As such, wetland MIE application to NH DES would be required before performing any work in that zone.  Unless the Richardson’s Grandview Farm is willing to cover those costs estimated to be $4-5,000, the project proposal is finished.

Sean reported that the draft GWP ordinance has run into majority opposition by the Albany Planning Board.  He felt the principal opposition was to the prohibited uses clauses. 

Kevin reported that he, Mike and Cort performed a recent work day on the Town Forest.  Mike replaced the broken plexiglass on the two kiosks.  Kevin and Cort cleared and marked the boundaries on the west end of the property and on the south side of the Kanc from the road and south and east to return to the road.  Fresh paint was applied to the distance that Kevin estimated to be about a mile of boundary line.
Sean said that he has reviewed green burials and had determined that green burials are permitted as per state regulations.  He suggested that the topic be stricken from future monthly agendas.

With no other business to discuss and with no further public comments, Kevin asked for a motion to adjourn.  With a motion from Sean and with a second from Kevin the meeting was adjourned at 6:26 pm after a 3-0 vote.

The next scheduled meeting would be Tuesday, December 7th, 2021 at 6:00pm.  
Cort Hansen, Conservation Commission Secretary.
